
In addition to objections submitted on 26th May 2023 and on 12th September 2023, I wish to add the 

following. 

 

The siting of Caravan and 2 storage containers fails to meet the relevant criteria for countryside 

development, particularly by poor quality of design. 

The siting of a caravan and 2 storage containers in an agricultural field is contrary to P & K Policy for a 

designated Green Belt. 

The blatant refusal by the Applicant to accept that vehicle access and egress from the field is a 

problem and persistence in stating the southwest corner as being suitable, is not addressing the 

Transport Standard and Accessibility Requirements. I have lived in Kinfauns for nearly 40 years and 

there has never, in all that time, been regular vehicular use of the south west corner.  Also, the field 

has never supported car parking where vision of approaching traffic would be obscured from the 

view of vehicles exiting Kinfauns.  

The proposal is totally detrimental to the surrounding area, without regard to the historic character, 

the architectural environment and the wider landscape setting of the village. 

The whole proposal including the recent additional statements in the Review Board Appeal, is not in 

accordance with the Development Plan, and there is no reason to depart from the original decision. 

Joyce Sampson   

 

 

 


